
I oppose HB 3501 which would allow tent cities and homeless camping to be 
permanently and forever legal in cities across Oregon. 
 
I also oppose SB 603 which would give homeless people $1000 a month. Both 
proposals are terrible public policy and exactly the opposite direction Oregon needs to 
be going in terms of ending unsheltered homelessness. 
 
This is a flawed and misguided approach to homeless policy in Oregon. We need to be 
ending inhumane, dangerous public camping – not enabling it. 
 
Sarah Schrott 


